Timing of your pruning
Although most plants can be pruned at near any time of year, it is preferable to prune plants when they have fewer tendencies to “bleed.” Some deciduous trees produce a heavy sap flow (read sugar maple) in spring and so cuts made to these trees would bleed. Depending on the age of the plant this can weaken the tree and in the case of young Bonsai maples one can actually have die back of the entire young branch. Aesthetics also play a role here, as pruning pines can leave very unsightly sap residue.

Maples, birch, dogwood, elm, stewartia, walnut, butternut and yellowwood are a few of the trees that might be better pruned in the summer.

The rule of thumb is that those trees or shrubs that bloom after June should be pruned in winter or early spring before new growth starts. I am not entirely certain about that, as I prune Buddleia back right after it has finished growth spurts in the summer. This may work in the Pacific Northwest or in CA, as we have months left for the plant to heal before winter. We also have very dry summers that do little to stimulate succulent new growth that might freeze in the coming winter.  This advice would not hold true for colder parts of the county.

Some plants like Wisteria also benefit by double pruning … once after flowering, and again in the winter when dormant. This simply needs to be learned. Without exception, ALL storm damaged should be pruned right after injury. Ripped and jagged cuts, need to be cleaned and even extended using, an exacto knife or chisel so the wound is made into an oval, or a shape that can callous over more properly. Drainage of the damaged part should be carefully considered and the wound should be painted with lime-sulfur (50%) to sterilize the area.

In the Pacific Northwest, most of our early blooming plants (before June) are pruned immediately after flowering. This encourages flower buds for next year and prevents seed formation (as with Lilacs) that waste energy.

A few common plants would be Barberry, Quince, Dogwood (remember AFTER flowering, most often they bloom in June-July), Smoke trees, Forsythia, Laburnum, Philadelphus, Pieris, Rhododendron, Ribies, Spiraea, Weigelia and Lilac to name a few. In general MOST of the plants we deal with here. 

Magnolia species I generally do not prune until all the new growth has slowed down, but that is my own preference. This tree as well as Dogwood, Birch etc. should have some sealant carefully applied over the cut areas. Not petroleum based tars, but paraffin based paint and or another sealant that I cannot think of at the moment. Spray aerosol sealants are not a good idea as one does not wish to cover the collar/cambium area from which the tree must begin to heal from.
